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January 27, 2020

Albert Salvador, P.E. CBO
Building Official

City of Cupertino

10300 Torre Ave.
Cupertino, CA 95014

RE: Peer Review of Pre-Demolition Review Letters

Dear Mr. Salvador,

3150 Almaden Expressway, #255
San Jose, CA

phone 408.618.8300

fax 408.618.8310

www.csgengr.com

As requested by the City of Cupertino, CSG Consultants has performed a peer review of the Pre-
Demolition Letters prepared by DCI Engineers. The purpose of these letters was to determine the
structural independence between the pedestrian bridge crossing Wolfe Road and the adjoining mall

structure.

In reviewing the conclusions reached by DCI Engineers, we were provided the following documents:

e Wolfe Road Pedestrian Walkway Pre-Demolition Review letter by DCI Engineers, November 19, 2019

e Wolfe Road Pedestrian Walkway Additional Review letter by DCI Engineers, November 19, 2019

e Vallco Bridge Demolition — Structural Assessment letter by DCI Engineers, January 6, 2020

e Ten (10) site photos provided by DC! Engineers

e Construction Drawings for Vallco Fashion Park by Wurster, Bernardi, Emmons, Inc., et al, dated c. 1975

Based on our review of the documents above, we agree with the findings of DCI Engineers as stated in

their letters dated November 19, 2019.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Michael Loomis, S.E., CBO
Principal Structural Engineer
CSG Consultants, Inc.
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